
NEWSLETTER 
No. 767 

w/c Mon 17th October 2022 
Week A 

“We do not inherit the earth from our ancestors, we borrow it from our children.”    

- Native American       

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Staff Absence Still High 

I attended a Heads’ conference this week, and staff absence is becoming quite an issue across the 
South West region: many schools including us have high rates already, others are seeing rates      
increase sharply. The timetable means the impact can vary from child to child: some will have     
pretty much their regular teachers all the time, others less so. Please be reassured that we are doing 
our best to ensure we maintain the highest quality provision, but like any organisation there will be 
implications – people covering others’ work, slower response times. On the plus side, it’s important 
to note that levels are not as high as last spring, when many schools were forced to part-close.     
Student attendance is actually pretty good, all things considered: something there about the          
resilience of youth.   

 

Well done to the under—15 footballers! 

Who are through to the third round of the national schools’ cup after a thrilling 4-2 win on penalties 
over Torquay Grammar ! Detailed report below…….   

Othello Theatre Trip                                                                                                                                                                                                            
No big secret that I love theatre, so it was a busman’s holiday to accompany this week’s trip to see 
Frantic Theatre’s production of Shakespeare’s Othello. It was a brilliant performance, especially 
gripping in the second half/act, and it was an absolute pleasure to see how impeccably and            
responsibly our students  behaved.   

Staff Changes                                                                                                                                                                                           

Leaving today for a new post at Exeter College is Teaching Assistant Francisca Cabrera Cabrera, 
who has worked in our Additional Support Department for almost fifteen years. We also say a     
temporary goodbye to Claire Wakefield (Art and Photography teacher) whose maternity leave     
begins today. We wish them both well !    

 



 
 

 
Westclyst Primary IS a CVCC Feeder School 

The CEO of Cornerstone Academy Trust has today written to parents at Westclyst Primary School as 
follows: “there has been some parental concern that Westclyst Primary School was not listed as a 
feeder school for Clyst Vale Community College on Devon County Council’s school information data-
base. Devon County Council has confirmed that Westclyst Primary School is indeed a feeder school or 
Clyst Vale Community College and has corrected the error in its school information database.”   

 
 
Polite Parental Parking at Pick-Up Please   
Clyst Vale was designed for 300 students, half of whom walked or cycled, at a time when there was 
much less car ownership. Therefore with 960+, with perhaps 85% requiring transport, it’s not easy 
to park at the peak time of 3.20. That said, there have been a few instances where staff and parents 
have been blocked in, parked so that other vehicles can’t pass (which risks gridlock when the buses 
pull out), have driven dangerously especially by the Sports Hall, as well as some instances of frayed 
tempers. Please be considerate. Please do not use the staff car park unless your child has accessibility 
difficulties – at 3.20 there are a lot of students walking across it, and it needs to be safe. Not always 
the case for families with other children to collect from elsewhere, but a simple solution is to delay 
the pick-up time by 15-20 minutes or more; there is a homework club four nights of the week…..   
 
Next Thursday: DLD   
On Thursday we are holding a Deep Learning Day. This is a day in which the normal timetable is   
suspended, and year groups work in more depth (hence the name) on a specific topic or theme. 
There are three DLDs across the year, and they provide a variety of activities and allow the              
development of skills which are not always helped by the one-hour lesson structure. So, there is         
commonly an emphasis on groupwork, teamwork skills, design and presentation. Topics and themes 
vary between years, of course, and DLDs are used to provide a focused delivery on PSHE topics in 
Years 10 and 11.    
 

Next Friday: Non-Uniform Day   
Roughly five times per school year we hold a non-uniform day, 50p minimum donation, monies col-
lected in morning registration. The money raised always goes to charity, at least partly because there 
is an educational dimension to this, including our RRS ethos of being aware of human rights issues 
and natural disasters around the world. Next week’s proceeds will go to UNICEF.  
 
In the last year or two non-uniform days have become a bit contentious because some of the clothing 
has been too scruffy, scruffy chic, or, frankly, not the sort of stuff one would wear to work or school. 
This is hard to explain when teenage logic is “non-uniform means I can wear what I like”. It’s a school 
day; the closest adult equivalent is a work day. There are many days on which people can in theory 
“wear what they want” but don’t: weddings, funerals, sports fixtures, Buckingham Palace tea parties, 
grandparents’ 70th birthday party. There was also a lot of nonsense about ripped jeans and crop tops 
being discouraged as they were distracting to the boys: the reason these are discouraged is because 
they are not appropriate for a work/school day. In fact, some discreetly ripped jeans are fine: it’s the 
ones with floor tile-sized bits of cloth dangling we don’t like. Anyway, thank you for your support in 
helping us negotiate through this trickiness: I strongly recommend dressing your children for       
comfort rather than speed.  
 
 



“Autumn Safety”   
I’m not sure if Devon & Cornwall Police are still running their “Autumn Safety” campaign of many 
years’ standing, but it’s a good one which we have been happy to support. In a conker-shell, the 
nights draw in, there’s half-term, Halloween and fireworks, and sometimes young people get over 
excited, take part in risky behaviours and also engage in anti-social behaviours in their communi-
ties. So the Autumn Safety campaign was about encouraging schools and youth organisations to re-
inforce good and safe behaviours, and encourage parents to know where, what and with whom their          
children are doing. There was a particular emphasis on looking after the elderly and vulnerable in 
our communities.   
 

Late News: Teachers’ Pay Award   

The School Teachers’ Pay Review Body (STRB) has issued their report today. It’s much as has been 
reported on the media for some while: most teachers have been awarded a 5% rise, with younger 
teachers on what’s called the main pay scale doing a bit better. There will be two main issues arising 
from this report: at present, hardly any school – including us – has budgeted for 5%; we budgeted 
for 3%, and the difference is not funded by central government. This won’t have much effect this 
year, but if it remains unfunded schools – including us – will be forced to cut back for 2023-4. The 
second issue is whether the teachers’ unions will be happy with this award; my hunch is that the an-
swer will be no, and that there will soon be indicative ballots on whether to take action up to and 
including strike action. I try hard to avoid politics, but I think it’s safe for me to say that our children 
deserve adequately resourced schools whoever’s in power.   

 

Sorry to end on a worrying note. At least it’s the weekend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Bawn 

Principal 

 



YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH  No permission 

7YGG  No permission 

8YMBR   No permission 

8YTZI   Remus Edmondson 

9YPN Luke Bassett 

10YDS No permission 

10YSP Phoebe Baines 

10YSTS Amelia Carthew 

11YMPR No permission 

11YNS  Sam Stone 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF No permission 

7RTM  Halle Baker-Holmnes 

8RBAT  Michael Bennett 

8RHSP  Jaide Bontoft 

9RSGA  No permission 

9RZB   Nicholas Lilley 

10RAO  Caitlin Hardisty 

10RMAH  D’Darcy Pearce 

11RER  Joa Cassap 

11RGG  No permission 

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GMN Charles Travers 

7GLT Edward Giffard  & Bella Bidder 

8GCMC George Southard 

8GIM Bradley Crew 

9GABr Holly Welsh 

9GDH Harry Bidder 

10GGT Izzy Bradley & Archie Walters 

11GHE Stan Welch 

11GSW Freddie Fenner 



CALENDAR DATES 

 Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s going on in the 
College community. 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 18th October Post 16 Sociology—Exeter Crown Court 

Tuesday 18th October Post 16 Geography—Slapton Infiltration Study 

Thursday 20th October DLD (Deep Learning Day) 

Friday 21st October Non Uniform Day 

Monday 24th to Friday 28th October HALF TERM 

Wednesday 2nd November Y13 Hampton Court 

Thursday 3rd November Post 16 Art/Photo Trip to St Ives 

Friday 4th November Y8+ School Photos 

Thursday 10th November Post 16 Open Evening (6-8pm) 

Saturday 12th November Ten Tors Walk 1 

Wednesday 23rd November Plymouth Urban Regeneration Trip—Post 16 Geog. 

Thursday 24th November GCSE B&V trip to Southall Gurdwara 

Thursday 24th November GCSE Celebration Evening (6-8pm) 

Saturday 26th November Ten Tors Walk 2 

Thursday 8th December Y13 Parents Evening (4.30-6.30pm) 

Wednesday 14th December Plymouth Inequalities 2021 Trip—Post 16 Geog. 

Friday 16th December LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM  (Note Early finish 2pm) 

Thursday 5th January 2023 FIRST DAY OF SPRING TERM 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 2023 HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd April to Monday 17th April EASTER HOLIDAY 

Friday 21st July 2023 LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM ( Note Early finish 2pm) 







Current Vacancies @ CVCC: 

 

• Cover Supervisor 

• Exams Invigilators 

• Teaching Assistant—Skills Room 

• Careers Co-Ordinator 

• PA to Deputy Principal & Cover Administrator 

 

For more information please visit our website 

www.clystvale.org or the TES Website www.tes.com and 

search for Clyst Vale 

 



 



 



 

Congratulations to all three boys squads who travelled to Blundells School on Wednesday for their      
annual fixture and great hospitality offered by their hosts, who always look after us very well. 
The Year 7 and 8 lads played separate double fixtures against Blundells and Uffculme, respectively, with 
the 7s showing up well versus the hosts and losing out 3 tries to 2, with the second game versus Uffculme 
being a tough test against some very strong and experienced players. Despite this, the lads developed 
their game well, with better passing and rucking over the two games. Year 11 coach, Ned Brown, was  
outstanding in his leadership of the lads and must be thanked. 

The Year 8's had the opposite result, with a tough first game versus Blundells and then losing by a single 
try versus Uffculme. The boys conducted themselves well and with some more work on passing and using 
the available space, will continue their development as a side. Y12 and 13 students, Jamie Horwell and 
Tom Massey were exceptional in their leading of the boys and passed on many gems of knowledge and 
experience of the game.               
 

The Year 10's, overseen by Mr Stapleton, continued their very fine and impressive form by taking 22   
players to their visitors patch, with the final score being a very entertaining 48-31 to the hosts. Clyst Vale 
were three tries up by half time, with the hosts replacing their mainly B side players with a few more on 
the fringe of the A team squad. This made it tough for the lads but they still dug in and gained a very    
respectable scoreline against strong opposition. A huge well done and congratulations to all of the stu-
dents who represented the College impeccably, both on and off the pitch: 

Year 7: Thomas Aggett, Will Askew, Aston Bailey, Buddy Brown, Zac Brown, Josef Card, Otis           
Chamberlain, Henry Girvin, Connor Kendall, Harrison Phelps, Seb Rothwell, Rudi Smith, Josh Stevens, 
Elan Underhill, Josh Walland. 

 
Year 8: Mason Allway, Luca Batchelor, Michael Bennett, Dylan Carstairs, Bradley Crew, Oliver Eavis, 
Max Ferris, Nat Kempton, Jacob Kyffin, Aidan Lea, Archie Moreton, George Phillips, Ethan Rees, Finley 
Robson, Rudy Startup, Lewis Sullivan. 

 
Year 10: Daniel Baker, Nick Ball, Jack Bauer, Lenny Bolt, Sonny Brown, Jake Ferris, Oliver Hargreaves, 
Jaden Hooper, Daniel Horn, Archie Jameson, Alex Johnson, Olivier Krzemien, Tom Mackay, Max        
Metherell, Tom Rintoul, Rhys Smith, Jack Spurrier, Archie Walters, Charlie Williams. 

 

Mr Pearce  

Year 7, 8 and 10 Boys Rugby 
@ Blundells School: 



Tuesday 11th October 
U15s National Cup 2nd Round 
Torquay Boys Gramar vs Clystvale 

 

On a calm and pleasant evening Clystvale set off down to Torquay to play the 2nd round of 
the national cup. Rumours of Torquay winning a recent cup put them odds on favourites to 
qualify.                 

This did not    dampen the 
spirits of Clystvale with their 
confidence high after the 15-3 
drilling of South Dartmoor in 
the previous round. 
 
Clystvale lined up in their        
familiar  formation of 3-5-2. 
Lewis in goal, a back three of 
Olly, Rhys, Riley. 5 in midfield with Lucas and Ethan on the wings, Harry and Charlie in   
defensive midfield and Max in CAM. The pace of Jack and  Charlie led the attack. Bringing 
along a strengthened squad of 5 subs including Josh, Daniil, Harry, Fin and Nick. Daniil 
making his debut for Clystvale after his transfer from the well known Ukrainian squad     
Dynamo Kiev. 
 
Clystvale started quickly with constant pressure and possession, pinning the opposition in 
their own half. A good spell of passing and movement led to the opening goal. Ethan on 
the wing jinxed passed two players before sliding a through ball into the path of the pacey 
Jack Bauer who calmly placed the ball into the bottom corner to make it 0-1 Clystvale.  

Clystvale still applying the pressure but with Torquay playing 3 up front it did often leave 
the back three man for man. A long ball over the top led to the first corner of the game to 
Torquay. A whipped corner went straight through the packed box and the Torquay centre 
back crept around the back post to nod home for 1-1.                                                     

 Clystvale continued to dominate and press Torquay with chances and opportunities being 
created by both teams. Daniil came on for Riley and put on a dominating display and Nick 
swapping with Lucas on the wing.     1-1 Half time. 
 
The game felt like a cup final with the intense atmosphere, but this again lifted Clystvale 
and they rose to the occasion. Both keepers making some great saves as chances fell to 
both teams. Lucas with a glorious chance with ten to go from 6 yards, side footed it to the 
keepers right, who sprang into action to get a good hand to palm the ball for a corner.     
Riley cleared a ball of the line after the Torquay striker rounded the keeper. Clystvale were 
the better team in the half with consistent pressure from long throws into the box as well 
as dominated possession. The game finished 1-1. With game supposedly going into extra-
time but the Torquay coach having to be somewhere we had to opt for penalties. 
 



An excellent display from the boys with Churston Grammar next in Round 3. All the boys 
gave it their all and fully deserved their place in the next round. Having to give a man of 
the match it would have to go to the debutant Daniil with a dominant and calming       
performance at the back. 

 
Well done boys we go again in the next round. 

Both teams gathered to discuss the order of the penalties. Advice from Mr Stapleton was to 

pick a side, be confident and don't change your mind. He himself has been in many of winning 

and loosing penalty shootout dramas. Harry the captain stepped up to take the first and 

slotted it calmly home into the bottom left-hand corner. 0-1. Torquay responded to make it   

1-1. Max was up next and put Clystvale 2-1 up with an excellent finish into the right-hand side 

of the goal. Torquay again responded to make it 2-2. Charlie.E stepped up next with a straight 

run up nervously hammered the ball home, clipping the crossbar on route. 2-3. Lewis stood 

tall for the next penalty trying to put off Torquay's 3rd taker. He stepped up and placed it to 

Lewis's left-hand side with some power. Lewis at full stretch got both hands on the shot and 

palmed it away. ADVANTAGE CLYSTVALE 2-3. Daniil was next. A huge run up of around 15 

paces  concerned his teammates. A gentle stroll for 10 paces before his run up led to him 





 



 
Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman/Racheal Long (Attendance Officers) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  


